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Sonny Perdue Sworn in as 31st U.S. 
Secretary of Agriculture 
     Sonny Perdue was sworn in as the 31st U.S. Secretary of 
Agriculture by fellow Georgian and Associate Justice of the U.S. 
Supreme Court Clarence Thomas in a brief ceremony on April 25 at 
the Supreme Court building.  
      Perdue grew up on a dairy and diversified row crop farm in 
Bonaire, Georgia. Being uniquely qualified as a former farmer, 
agribusinessman, veterinarian, state legislator and governor of 
Georgia, he has experienced the agriculture industry from every 
possible perspective throughout his life. 
     As secretary, Perdue says he will champion the concerns of 
farmers, ranchers, foresters and producers, and will work tirelessly to 
solve the issues facing our farm families.   
     Perdue’s policies as U.S. Secretary of Agriculture will be guided 
by four principles which will inform his decisions. First, he will 
maximize the ability of the men and women of America’s agriculture 
and agribusiness sector to create jobs, to produce and sell the foods 
and fiber that feed and clothe the world, and to reap the earned 
reward of their labor. Second, he will prioritize customer service 
every day for American taxpayers and consumers. Third, as 
Americans expect a safe and secure food supply, USDA will continue 
to serve in the critical role of ensuring the food we put on the table to 
feed our families meets the strict safety standards we’ve established. 
And fourth, Perdue will always remember that America’s agricultural 
bounty comes directly from the land.   
     For more information about Secretary Perdue, 
visit www.usda.gov.   

 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USFSA/bulletins/199b95d
http://www.usda.gov/


 
Signup for ARC/PLC Runs Through August 1 
     Producers on farms with base acres under the safety net programs established by the 2014 Farm Bill, known 
as the Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) or Price Loss Coverage (PLC) programs, can visit their local FSA office 
to sign contracts and enroll for the 2017 crop year. The enrollment period will continue until Aug. 1, 2017.  Farms 
with base acres should have recently received a green postcard from the Chatham County FSN Office.   
     Since shares and ownership of a farm can change year-to-year, producers on the farm must enroll by signing 
a contract each program year.  
     If a farm is not enrolled during the 2017 enrollment period, the producers on that farm will not be eligible for 
financial assistance from the ARC or PLC programs for the 2017 crop should crop prices or farm revenues fall 
below the historical price or revenue benchmarks established by the program. Producers who made their 
elections in 2015 must still enroll during the 2017 enrollment period.   
     The ARC and PLC programs were authorized by the 2014 Farm Bill and offer a safety net to agricultural 
producers when there is a substantial drop in prices or revenues for covered commodities. Covered commodities 
include barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, crambe, flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, mustard seed, 
oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long grain rice, medium grain rice (which includes short grain and sweet rice), 
safflower seed, sesame, soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat. Upland cotton is no longer a covered 
commodity. For more details regarding these programs, go to www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc. 
     Producers who enroll in the Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) or Price Loss Coverage (PLC) programs must 
protect all cropland and noncropland acres on the farm from wind and water erosion and noxious weeds. 
Producers who sign ARC or PLC contracts agree to effectively control noxious weeds on the farm according to 
sound agricultural practices.  If a producer fails to take necessary actions to correct a maintenance problem on a 
farm that is enrolled in ARC or PLC, the County Committee may elect to terminate the contract for the program 
year. 

 
Farm Loan Graduation Reminder  
FSA Direct Loans are considered a temporary source of credit that is available to producers who do not meet 
normal underwriting criteria for commercial banks.   
     FSA periodically conducts Direct Loan graduation reviews to determine a borrower’s ability to graduate to 
commercial credit. If the borrower’s financial condition has improved to a point where they can refinance their 
debt with commercial credit, they will be asked to obtain other financing and partially or fully pay off their FSA 
debt.   
     By the end of a producer’s operating cycle, the Agency will send a letter requesting a current balance sheet, 
actual financial performance and a projected farm budget. The borrower has 30 days to return the required 
financial documents. This information will be used to evaluate the borrower’s potential for refinancing to 
commercial credit.   
     If a borrower meets local underwriting criteria, FSA will send the borrower’s name, loan type, balance sheet 
and projected cash flow to commercial lenders. The borrower will be notified when loan information is sent to local 
lenders.  If any lenders are interested in refinancing the borrower’s loan, FSA will send the borrower a letter with a 
list of lenders that are interested in refinancing the loan. The borrower must contact the lenders and complete an 
application for commercial credit within 30 calendar days. If a commercial lender rejects the borrower, the 
borrower must obtain written evidence that specifies the reasons for rejection and submit to their local FSA farm 
loan office.   
     If a borrower fails to provide the requested financial information or to graduate, FSA will notify the borrower of 
noncompliance, FSA’s intent to accelerate the loan, and appeal rights. 

 

Persons with disabilities who require accommodations to attend or participate in a meeting should contact Claudia 
A Austin at 919-542-2244 extension 2 or Federal Relay Service at 1-800-877-8339.  USDA is an equal 
opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: USDA, Office of the 
Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 
20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 
377-8642 (Relay voice users). 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc.Producers
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